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# Question  Answer 

1 Do you have a preference between a 
proposal submitted by two independent 
consultants or a proposal submitted by a 
firm? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Under the two independent consultants 
option, do you need reference to our P11 
and/or PHP made in the proposal? 

As stipulated in the tender ‘UNDP will award the 
contract to: One company/firm, organization or 
university’.  
 
It is permitted to submit a Proposal as a 
consortium under a company name. 
Procedure for establishing of a consortium, and 
their eligibility, is provided in UNDP POPP 
(Programme and Operations Policies and 
Procedures) accessible via this link: 
https://popp.undp.org/SitePages/POPPHome.aspx  
 
 
CVs demonstrating qualifications must be 
submitted in the Proposal. 
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